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APPLICATION BY PELCO NZ LIMITED 
 
Dear Mrs Wijngaarden 
 
I am writing with respect to the application submitted on behalf of Pelco NZ Limited (Pelco) to hold quota 
shares for blue mackerel and kahawai in excess of the aggregation limits set out in the Fisheries Act 
1996 (the Act). I wish to advise you of my decision to d cline consent for all aspects of the application. 
 
I would like to acknowledge the thorough and comprehensive application prepared to support my 
consideration of this matter. In making my decision, I weighed the statutory considerations within the Act 
using the information included in the application, the views expressed through tangata whenua 
engagement and public consultation, and advice provided by Fisheries New Zealand. 
 
Pelco’s application suggests that the ne  effects of granting permission to exceed the aggregation limits 
are anticipated to be neutral to positive for the kahawai, blue mackerel and associated fisheries. In 
considering all of the information available to me, I am unconvinced. 
 
As you are aware, aggregation limits for quota are intended to promote competition within fisheries and 
prevent monopolistic behaviours, as well as ensure opportunities for small-scale fishing operations and 
new entrants to fisheries.   
 
Having considered the matters set out in section 60(3) of the Act, the effects of market concentration on 
other quota owners and commercial fishers are of particular concern to me.   
 
I note the analysis provided, using the Four-Firm Concentration Ratios and the Herfindahl-Hirschman 
Index, assessed he proposed exceeding of aggregation limits as likely to lessen competition in relation 
to both kahawai and blue mackerel.  I acknowledge these assessment tools are aggregated measures 
and may not reflect some of the practical realities of the fishery and that consolidation of fishing effort (as 
opposed to quota ownership) may occur anyway. I do not, however, consider that these practicalities 
negate the potential implications for competition. 
 
In my assessment, enabling further aggregation of quota for these stocks would present a barrier to new 
entrants and could entrench the current low liquidity in the ACE market.  While I acknowledge Pelco’s PROACTIV
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